
2. REPORT ON APPOINTMENT OF MEMBERS 
 
 The City Manager reports that at its Installation Meeting held on 8 November 2001 the following 

Councillors were appointed to the Spreydon-Heathcote Community Board: 
 
 Councillor Oscar Alpers 
 Councillor Barry Corbett 
 Councillor Sue Wells 
 
 Following Councillor Alpers’ resignation as an elected member of the Board, Mr Paul de Spa (Green 

for Christchurch 2021) has been declared elected in place of Councillor Alpers, Mr de Spa being the 
highest polling unelected candidate for the Community Board issue in the Heathcote Ward. 


